
Sherando High School Band Boosters
Booster Meeting Minutes

9/7/22

Meeting called to order at 7:04pm

Attendance

President Sam Kilkus x

Vice President Phil Benson x

Secretary Adam Stein x

Treasurer Sandy Smith x

Recorder Liz White x

Communications Sandi Cadd x

Logistics Jaime Haines

Volunteer Coordinator John Mark Jones

Advancement Meghan Pachas x

Uniforms Catherine Dodrill x

Member-at-Large Ciara Ray x

Member-at-Large Danielle Simpson x

Band Director Joel Cosner x

Color Guard Instructor Kayla Wright x

Percussion Instructor Scott Kittrell x



Agenda
● Welcome
● Treasurer’s Report - Sandy Smith

○ See attached budget report.
● New Committees Forming

○ Safe Halloween
■ Asking for anyone who is willing to help with Safe Halloween planning,

prep, etc..
○ Football Games (John Mark Jones)

■ Tailgating starts at 3:30pm
○ Krispy Kreme (Sandy Smith)

■ Sandy is going to head this up this year, and is asking if anyone is
interested to co-lead this year, with the hopes of taking over for this next
year.

● Current Committee Updates
○ Tag Day

■ Sam prepped all the maps for this year.
■ No photo on Tag Day, so new report time of 8:30am for students and

drivers.
■ There are almost 4000 flyers, and envelopes ready to go!

○ Homecoming Concessions (Chris Kilkus)
■ Jaime is checking on the heath permit, there should be no fee for us.
■ John Mark and Chris would like all donated items brought to the school

prior to the Homecoming parade so we know exactly what we have prior
to getting to the concession stand.

■ We will have a table to sell our band items.
■ Sandy will make posters for the concessions.
■ John Mark will update the Signup Genius to allow for more volunteers.

○ Uniforms
■ We are waiting on extra hats to be delivered.
■ We are waiting on the Color Guard and Front Ensemble uniforms as well.
■ Catherine said we have spent upwards of $5000 on uniforms this year so

far. One of the issues with having a large band this season.
○ Other?

● Other Questions or Concerns?
○ Per Sandy Smith - Rappahannock Power of Change application has been

withdrawn for now. We are able to apply again in Feb. 2023.
● Important Dates

○ Scrip orders due 2nd and 4th Monday - Remember, trip fundraising!
○ September 9th - First Football Game!
○ September 10th - Tag Day/Rehearsal, 8:30am-5pm
○ September 15th - Sherando Homecoming Parade, 5pm-7:30pm
○ September 16th - Football Game
○ September 24th - First Competition at Riverbend HS
○ October 5th - Booster Meeting, 7pm-8pm



● Percussion Report
○ Scott mentioned that 28 students have signed up to participate in the Indoor

Percussion group this coming winter.
● Guard Report

○ 19 students in Marching Color Guard, 23 signed up for Winter Guard.
○ Found music and drill designer for Winter Guard, and that development process

should be finished by the end of October.
○ Kayla thanked everyone who has helped with props development and

construction this year so far.
○ She thinks she will need about 15 people to help with props for shows and

competitions, but she will coordinate this with John Mark.
● Director’s Report

○ Mr Coser feels the show so far is about halfway through the building process.
They are starting to add visuals now and work to improve the details of the show.

○ He is very thankful for the parent support and is encouraging the students to
continue their hard work to reinforce the parent energy investment.

○ Mr Cosner said it has been fantastic to have Sam as our Band Assistant!
○ He also asked the other parents in the meeting to think about joining the Booster

Board next year. We have many senior parents who won’t be back, and if anyone
is interested in a board position, they can talk with current board members and
shadow them for the remainder of the school year.

Meeting adjourned at 7:59pm




